
Statewide Policy for Body-Worn Cameras for Law Enforcement  

Proposed Legislation: The proposed legislation establishes uniform protocols for the use of 

body worn cameras by Mississippi law enforcement officers and standardizes access to footage. 

The Problem: High-profile cases in which police officers are alleged to have used deadly force 

against unarmed victims have brought attention to the need for a record of what occurs 

between law enforcement officers and members of the public. Body cameras are an excellent 

way to increase transparency between the police and community in times where there are 

different accounts of what transpired. However, various law enforcement agencies across the 

state have different guidelines for gathering and releasing body camera footage, leading to 

confusion and frustration among the community at-large and the media. In addition, body 

cameras have the potential to invade privacy. Ensuring that body-worn cameras serve to 

protect the public without becoming another system for routine surveillance is essential to 

maintaining public confidence and integrity of law enforcement. 

The Solution: While body-worn cameras are beneficial on both sides of the badge, a statewide 

policy is crucial to ensure effective use and proactively approach uniform guidelines for the 

men and women who protect communities throughout the great state of Mississippi. 

Having uniformed guidelines in place before an emotionally-charged, high-profile event occurs 

will allow law enforcement, the public, and the media to know in advance how any recording 

from a body camera will be handled. Following pre-set procedures will avoid allegations that 

law enforcement officials are inappropriately withholding information and will increase public 

trust in law enforcement in a time of potential crisis. Additionally, procedures regarding the use 

of body cameras by law enforcement will allow members of the public to understand what their 

rights are regarding a recording in which they are a subject.  

Main Points: 

 Body cameras are a win-win for both the police and the community. This amendment 
does not require law enforcement agencies to purchase or use body-worn cameras. 

 Body camera usage by law enforcement helps to bring greater transparency to their 
interactions with the public.   

 Uniformed policy around body cams is necessary for effective usage. 

 Body cameras can be used effectively as a tool of community policing, but only if we 
pass a law that balances police protection and citizen privacy, and promotes 
transparency and accountability. 

  



 


